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Subject: San Diego County Water Authority Comments on the San Diego Regional 
Water Quality Control Board ("Regional Board") Revised Tentative Order No. R9-
2009-0002, NPDES CASO 18740, Orange County Municipal Storm Water Permit 
Reissuance (Regional Board Code NWU:658018:bneill) 

. Dear Mr. Neill: 

The Water Authority supports comments provided to the Regional Water Quality 
Control Board by USMC Camp Pendleton, dated June 19, 2009, on the Orange 
County Municipal Storm Water Permit Reissuance Order No. R9-2009-0002. 
Although Camp Pendleton is a member of the Water Authority, they remain almost 
fully self-sufficient by virtue of their reliance on local groUndwater supplies from 
both the San Mateo and Santa Margarita groundwater basins. These local supplies· 
are critical for Camp Pendleton's long-term sustainability and help maintain the 
overall sustainability of the San Diego Region. 

The Water Authority supports the use of low impact development (LID) approaches 
to storm water management to the extent that the LID improves water quality and 
do~s not reduce water available to our member agencies that may use local 
groundwater basins. Stormwater capture also has the poteritial to augment local water 
supplies if it is properly managed by capturing peak flows that would otherwise be 
lost to the ocean. Focusing efforts on those stormwater activities that would increase 
local supplies would have mUltiple benefits and would be supported by the Water 
Authority. 

We are concerned with the approach proposed in the proposed Pennit that would 
require LID retrofits of existing properties in South Orange County. State Board 
policy encourages the use of LID and hydromodification to reduce hydro graph 
peaking and maintain water quality. In the past, the focus has been on using LID in 
new development in a manner that would maintain current flows. Retrofit of existing 
properties has the potential to alter the downstream flows in San Mateo Creek 
reducing the availability of water that is currently captured, recharged, and extracted 
in local water supply wells. This could potentially raise serious water rights issues. 
For each basin where LID is contemplated, the impact of such an action on the local 
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water supply should be evaluated. Implemeritation of LID, as proposed in the Permit, 
should not be contemplated until a comprehensive evaluation and modeling of the 
groundwater basin is completed that would assess the overall impacts on water supply 
as a result of compliance with the Pennit requirements. 

We support the Camp Pendleton's recommendations that are designed to protect their 
local water supply and water rights. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Toby Roy at (858) 522-
6743 

~erely, .' . 

h~ 1;;;1 t'r ,ten VI?b! ~0q-J 
Ken Weinberg 
Director of Water Resources 


